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Kim O’Shea-Hard 

This week Year 4F led us in prayer, reminding us of the importance of choosing to be kind and make 

good choices, not only when people are looking but because we know it is right. The message was to 

also care for others in our community. This has certainly been a week where this has been needed. 

Firstly, Mr. Cristian Zandona received a destructive head clash to his face during a game of weekend 

soccer, requiring surgery in Brisbane. He is now recovering, and we hope to see Cristian return in a 

week or two. Then, the lovely Principal of St. Joseph’s, Mrs. Monica White was in a serious car acci-

dent on her way to school. Monica is still recovering in hospital, so please keep her and her family in 

your thoughts and prayers at this concerning time. 
 

This week saw the culmination of Prep interviews for 2025. This year we were overwhelmed with appli-

cations from wonderful families and first round offers will be sent out in the coming days. I would like 

to thank Mrs. Lucy Storey who has assisted with the interviewing of existing families, whilst Acting APA, 

which she has carried out exceptionally. We look forward to welcoming back Mrs. Annette Ham-

mermeister who will return from leave next Monday. A big thank you also to Mrs Barb Byrne who 

bounced from the Learning Hub to Prep S, with great energy and flexibility. We are so fortunate to 

have such a natural educator in Barb, who is so generous in her support of St. Patrick’s. Amanda 

Modolo, Jo Driver and Tracey Cook have also assisted in the interviewing process, and I am very grate-

ful for their assistance. Once again, new families have suggested that they have been drawn to St. 

Patrick’s due to ‘word of mouth’ and in witnessing how our students present themselves in public. We 

are so blessed and thankful for the supportive parents and carers we have at St. Patrick’s and your 

children are a credit to you, as they, along with our Teachers, make this a great place to learn, grow 

and be!  
 

Recently, I shared some history around the Government’s funding of schools, with the Board and 

Teachers to explain where we have come from and where we are headed, with changes being en-

dorsed to the education funding model. Please find below the first of a series of advice pieces, devel-

oped to inform our Catholic Education families of the new Federal Government Funding model (Gonski 

model) and the impact on funding for Catholic Schools.  Over the coming months, further advice piec-

es will be shared, with each piece building on the detail of the previous.  Please take the time to read 

each of the pieces, to understand the impact of the changes on the funding for our school and School 

fees. School Fees will contribute more than ever to the essential running of this wonderful school, and 

we appreciate the sacrifice many make to prioritise their children’s access to a holistic Catholic educa-

tion.  
 

This Sunday we celebrate another Children’s Mass at the St. Patrick’s 9am Mass. I thank, in advance, 

our students that will be involved in this celebration. Hope to see you there!  
 

Wherever the weekend takes you, be safe, travel carefully and savour the journey, always!  

https://www.facebook.com/St-Patricks-Catholic-Primary-School-Bundaberg-552393574890558/
https://www.bundabergcatholic.net.au/
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APRE NEWS—CHILDREN’S MASS 



FREE DRESS DAY FUNDRAISER 



SPORTS NEWS—WIDE BAY SCHOOL REPRESENTATIVES 

Congratulations to CHRISTIAN R, AARON 

C and HAYDEN S who have been selected 

to represent Wide Bay in their respective 

sports. 

Christian gained selection in Touch Foot-

ball and Rugby League which is an amaz-

ing achievement and will travel to Rock-

hampton and the Gold Coast in June. Aa-

ron will travel away to compete in Bris-

bane for Tennis, and Hayden will travel to 

the Sunshine Coast next week for AFL. 

Well done boys and we wish you all a fun 

and rewarding experience at your upcom-

ing trials. 

SPORTS NEWS—DISTRICT CROSS COUNTRY 

We would like to acknowledge Essie M, Kelan E, Reeve L, Lily P, Sophia L, Riley F, Hayden S, Matilda K, Giorgi P, 

Jayden S, Jace R, Flo L and Indigo B who competed at the Bundaberg District Cross Country Trials at Avoca 

State School last Friday.  

 

These students showed true grit and determination as they competed against the top two runners from schools 

in the Bundaberg District, with each event consisting of up to 50 competitors.   

 

Congratulations to Kelan E, Essie Mc, Matilda K, Flo L and Jayden S who have now been selected to represent 

the Bundaberg District at the Wide Bay Cross Country trials to be held in Maryborough next month. A notable 

mention to Reeve L who narrowly missed achieving selection achieving 8th place in his 10 year old 2km race.   

 

We wish all students all the very best as they prepare for this next stage of selection. 

10 years — 2km:  Kelan E (6th)  

11 years — 2km  Essie Mc (1st) Multi-Class 

11 years — 3 km Matilda K (3rd)  

12 years – 3km: Flo L (2nd) and Jayden S (3rd)  



TERM TWO PLANNER 

WEEK 7 Week 27th May - 31st May 

Monday Parish Mass 8:40am Year 4 

Tuesday—Wednesday Courtyard Prayer  8:40am 4M 

Thursday BUNDABERG SHOW HOLIDAY 

Friday Interschool Sport—LAST WEEK  12:30pm Years 5-6 

WEEK 8 Week 3rd June - 7th June 

Tuesday—Thursday  Courtyard Prayer  8:40am 1M 

WEEK 9 Week 10th June - 14th June 

Monday Field Events Day - students born 2014, 2013 & 2012 All Day St Patrick's 

Tuesday  Music Retreat Day - Junior & Senior Strings students All Day Chaverim 

Tuesday—Thursday  Courtyard Prayer  8:40am 1H 

Friday Senior Athletics Carnival - students born 2015, 2014, 2013 & 2012 All Day Shalom 

WEEK 10 Week 17th June - 21st June 

Tuesday—Thursday  Courtyard Prayer  8:40am 1Z 

Friday Junior Athletics Carnival - students born 2019, 2018, 2017 & 2016 All Day St Patrick's 

IMPORTANT DATES 


